28 December 2007

To: 
Members of the CCI

From: 
Harvey J. Graff

English & History

Re:
Proposal to create a cross-listed ASC course

I am proposing to create ASC 883 as a graduate course cross-listed with ENG 883. These are topics courses. ENG 883 already exists. The attached New Course Request and Course Change Request forms along with my sample syllabus for one of the topics, Professional Literacy, detail the changes that I am requesting. There are several reasons for doing this. Among them are the development of the Graduate Interdisciplinary Specialization in Literacy Studies (approved by CAA, June, 2007) and the activities for graduate students from many departments across OSU of the Literacy Studies @ OSU initiative (which I direct).
Since ENG 883 (formally titled “Studies in Literacy”) is already a “Topics” course (i.e. a shell course for variations on Literacy offerings in ENG), we can create ASC 883 as a cross-listed, parallel “Topics” shell course with identical characteristics in terms of credit hours, repeatability, etc.  That way, ENG 883 can be offered at any time in the future as a cross-listing with ASC 883 and the particular course content can vary.  In Spring 2008, for example, Professional Literacy is the topic, but it could be offered in the future with a different topic (Visual Literacy for example). It would be open to GIS-LS students as Professional Literacy is now.
The creation of ASC 883 and its cross-listing with ENG 883 allows students who are also pursuing the new GIS in Literacy Studies to register under ASC (rather than ENG credits). Since part of the GIS's core is formed by ENG courses and since students are limited in the number of hours that they can count from any one discipline/department, enabling students to count the course as ASC will help some of them (including those from ENG but others too) to complete the GIS (providing that if students repeat the course it will have a different topical focus).  With respect to Professional Literacy, this also allows graduate students who are actively participating in the development of the April 2009 international, interdisciplinary literacy studies conference for graduate students, Expanding Literacy Studies, to count that work as practical pre-professional training. This advising component will be monitored by me and Prof. Marcia Farr, the GIS-LS advisors. 
I appreciate the support and responses of the committee.

